
  

November was a very eventful 

month! We had our school festival and chorus 

contest on November 6th and we had our 3rd 

exams. The students practiced very hard for 

the chorus contest, and I was very moved 

when I heard them sing. Congratulations to 

all the classes who got the gold prize, and 

congratulations to 3-4 for winning the Grand 

Prix! Good luck at the next competition! 

 

  

For the third 

exam, I did a speaking test 

with the special needs 

class. I was so happy 

because they were able to 

do the speaking test with 

very little mistakes. It’s so 

nice seeing their English 

improve over time. I hope 

they will continue to work 

hard. 

 The weather is getting colder very quickly, so I hope everyone will be careful 

and not catch a cold in the winter. There’s only a few more weeks until winter vacation, 

so let’s do our best! 

 

 


